
SAC meeting Nov. 17, 2011 
 
Attending:  Jeff Charbonnet, Elizabeth Washington, Dianna Payne. Coral Antony, 
Barbara Benson, Cristina Palacio, Craig Tench, Jeff Smith, Patricia Hilliard-Nunn, 
Saundra Scrivener, Sylvia Walker, Latroy Strappy.  
 
 
Meeting called to order at 5:30. 
The minutes were approved. 
The agenda was approved. 
 
Latroy Strappy presented information about the Positive Support philosophy to encourage 
improved school wide behaving. Several teachers attended a 3-day training in Ocala 
recently. PBS has several components to its system of rewards and consequences, 
including a proactive response toward recognizing good behaviors, reinforcement, and 
also consequences for negative behavior.   
 
Jeff Charbonnet and Sylvia Walker presented the findings of the Accreditation Quality 
Assurance Review Team. The team visited EHS in October and approved continued full 
accreditation for the school. The SAC reviewed and discussed their report. 
 
The SAC reviewed their budget and voted to approve the proposed expenditures of 
$25,000 and hold remaining funds in reserve until the allocation of AP incentive money. 
 
The SAC reviewed and approved the form that will be used for EHS teacher mini-grant 
applications.  
 
Mr. Charbonnet shared the tentative graduation rate report showing Eastside High with 
the highest rate in the district at 88%. 
 
The next SAC meeting will be on January 19, 2012 at 530. Applications for mini grants 
will be reviewed at that meeting. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.  
 
 
 
 
 
 


